
 

Malaysia  7 July 2025 

The Malaysian Ecclesia remains focused on public 
preaching, teaching the Word of God, and care 
and support for brothers and sisters of diverse 
needs, looking forward to continued growth and 
the return of Christ. 

We conduct two seminars every weekend on 
foundational Gospel Truths and Prophecy, 
contextualized within current events.  Eight more 
new interested friends were added in 2025, drawn 

by our seminar campaigns on end time 
prophecies and post-return-of-Christ events.  
These new interested friends remain active.  
Furthermore, the return of Brother CK Yap in 
2025, after eight years of absence and personal 
challenges, stands as a significant providential 
blessing, highlighting God's healing and 
restorative power. 

Despite delays in obtaining advertising approvals 
from authorities, the Ecclesia proceeded with its 
seminars relying solely on word-of-mouth and 

networking within our existing community.  The response was incredibly positive and encouraging, exceeding our 
expectations.  We express our thanks and praise to God for this blessing. 

For further information, contact: malaysia@acbm.org.au 

Tonga 

The Tonga Ecclesia continues 
its mission with steady 
commitment to spiritual 
growth, ecclesial fellowship, 
and outreach, despite 
challenges such as health 
concerns, economic hardship, 
and isolation.  A highlight of 
the past year was the 
encouraging and spiritually 
refreshing visit from the Perrott family and Ari and Jordanna Burley, whose time in 
Tonga made a lasting impact on both individuals and the ecclesia as a whole. 

The ecclesia currently has six active members, with a few regular friends and young 
people attending meetings.  Weekly Memorial Meetings and Bible Classes continue 
in the ACBM mission house.  The ecclesia has faced several recent challenges, 
including the tragic loss of two members.  The Tongan ecclesia is actively working 

to send five young people to South Pacific Youth Conference in the Solomon Islands (December 2025), God willing. 

We are thankful for the ongoing support of the ACBM and look forward to the continued strengthening of our 
spiritual family across the Pacific.  For further information, please contact:  tonga@acbm.org.au  
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